MTI]HI]NII] Member Motion

City Council

Notice of Motion

MM22.10 ACTION Ward: 6

Supporting Transitional Housing in Toronto - 3 Cadillac Avenue
(Neshama Hospice) - by Councillor James Pasternak, seconded by
Councillor Mike Colle

* Notice of this Motion has been given.
* This Motion is subject to referral to the Planning and Housing Committee. A two-thirds
vote is required to waive referral.

Recommendations
Councillor James Pasternak, seconded by Councillor Mike Colle, recommends that:

1. City Council amend City of Toronto Municipal Code Chapter 415, Development of Land,
Article III, Schedule B, to include the lands known in the year 2024 as 3 Cadillac Avenue,
provided the lands are developed as a non-profit hospice (Neshama Hospice).

Summary

Neshama Hospice is a non-profit hospice being constructed on property known municipally as
3 Cadillac Avenue. A building permit is expected to issue shortly.

The facility will contain twelve (12) rooms where patients can live out their final days with
loved ones within a community of compassion. It will provide the highest quality patient and
family-centred, end-of-life care in a peaceful, comfortable environment where people are
surrounded by compassion, community, and friendship. Neshama Hospice is a member of
Hospice Palliative Care Ontario and the Canadian Hospice Palliative Care Association.

Toronto is in desperate need of more options for end-of-life care, including through non-profit
hospices. Development Charges By-law 1137-2022 specifically recognizes that non-profit
hospices are not the type of development that warrants imposition of development charges (i.e.,
growth that should pay for growth). Through adoption of Item 2022.EX34.1, City Council
exempted non-profit hospices from development charges, provided the facility is owned by a
not-for-profit corporation and operated on a not-for-profit basis to provide accommodation and
end of life or palliative care for terminally ill persons. Neshama Hospice meets this definition.

While Neshama Hospice is exempt from development charges and other City fees as a non-
profit hospice, the application of Section 42 of the Planning Act through Article III of the
Article 415 of the City of Toronto of Municipal Code has resulted in a potential cash-in-lieu of
parkland payment of $308,617.31. A non-profit hospice should not be burdened with such a
payment, especially when the proposal includes generous and peaceful greenspace for use by
the hospice’s patients and their families. This motion would ensure that Neshama Hospice will



not be subjected to parkland levy or dedication and enable this well-needed facility to proceed
to construction.
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